BOARD OF EDUCATION Cape May County Special Services School District and Cape May County Technical School District

BOARD RETREAT MINUTES

December 18, 2018 1:03 PM

The following were present at the board retreat. Mr. Alan I. Gould, Board President, Mr. Robert L. Boyd, Board Member, Mr. Ken Merson, Board Member, Mr. Anthony Anzelone, Board Member, Dr. Judith DeStefano, Board Member.

Not present. Mrs. Jane Elwell, Board Vice President, Ms. Donna Groome, Chairperson, Cape May County Mental Health, Alcohol & Drug Abuse Board.

Also present at the board retreat were Ms. Amy L. Houck-Elco, Esquire, Ms. Paula Smith, Business Administrator/Board Secretary, Ms. Kathleen Allen, Business Administrator/Board Secretary, Ms. Jamie Moscony, Assistant Superintendent, Dr. Nancy M. Hudanich, Superintendent and Ms. Nancy Ramundo.

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-10, adequate notification of this meeting has been properly posted in The Press of Atlantic City and the County Freeholder's office on December 3, 2018 as prescribed by Chapter 231, laws of 1975.

PUBLIC INPUT

Dr. Hudanich reported that she was pleased that everyone could get together to celebrate our vocational students particularly the Culinary Program. She commented that this retreat was a great opportunity to enjoy camaraderie and see what our Cape May County Technical students do. The students all did a terrific job both in preparing the luncheon and talking about what they planned to do next year after graduation.

Ms. Allen asked if the cafe was open every day. Dr. Hudanich reported that reservations are taken at certain times of the year for public and various organizations. The board members all congratulated the students and wished them well in their future endeavors.

There was no other public comment.

ADJOURN

On the motion of Mr. Anzelone, seconded by Boyd, the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Parmina

Paula J. Smith, Board Secretary

Kathleen Allen Board Secretary